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58 Osmaston Rd 
CARINE  WA  6020 
 

Phone:    9378 5600 
Web:www.carineprimary.wa.edu.au 

Email:carine.ps@education.wa.edu.au 

SMS 24hr Absence/Late:  
(SMS Prior to 9.00am) 

0408 092 347– name, rm, reason 
 
 

APPS for School 
CONNECT NOW – INFO & Comms  
QKR by MasterCard – PAYMENTS 

QUICKCLIQ – Lunches, Uniforms 
 

 

 
 
 

Voluntary School 

Contributions  
Kindy- Yr6:  $60 p/student p/yr 

Excursions 
1)QKR App  OR 

2) Bank Transfer BSB 066 157 

Acct: 009 00733 
Ref: (Use Student first initial & full surname) 
 

 

 

 

School Planning Days & 

Public Holidays 2023 
(NO school for Students) 

Mon 5 Jun – WA Day 

Fri 3 Nov – School Plan Day 
Mon 6 Nov – School Plan Day 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

CALENDAR 

Term 2 2023 
Fridays 1May-23Jun –Winter 
Sport (BYE 2&23Jun) 
Thu 25 May – Cancer Council 

gold coin donation 
12, 15, 16 Jun – School Photos 
27 Jun – Lightning Carnival 

Term 3 2023 
1Aug–3Aug – Library Book 
Fair - LARRIKIN 
Tue 8 Aug – Interschool Cross 

Country 
Tue 29 Aug - Jumps, Throws, 

400m Yr3-6 
Wed 30 Aug – School 

Athletics Carnival PP-Yr6 
Thu 14 Sep – Interschool J&T 
Fri 15 Sep – Interschool 

Athletics  

Term 4 2023 
7-10 Nov – Yr 6 Camp 
Tue 14 Nov – CSHS:Parent 

Info 
Thu 7 Dec – School Concert 
Mon 11 Dec – Yr6 Grad 

Dinner 

 

 
From the Principal – Mike Black 
 

Assemblies 

Since our last newsletter we have had three assemblies. Firstly, Year 3 Room 9 taught us about 
the importance of understanding that any issue can be seen from different points of view. 
While we don’t have to agree with everyone, we should be respectful of other people’s 
opinions. Secondly, Year 1 Room 2 paid tribute their wonderful mums… this world’s true 
Superheroes. The children told the audience about their mum’s superpower. This week, Pre-
Primary Room 1 told us all about Nursery Rhymes and the lessons that they can teach us. They 
recited a medley of some well-known nursery rhymes. It was great to see such confidence in 
these young students. Very well done to all classes. 

 
An Amazing P&C 
After a busy first term it is timely to give a sincere shout out to our amazing P&C. The work they 
do to build ‘community’ and to raise funds is absolutely critical to our school. The school Camp 
Out, the Movie night, the Colour Run, Mother’s Day Stall, Pizza days, Yr6 Leavers activities, 
Quiz/Bingo nights are just a few of the events the P&C and their sub-committees organise. 
Please continue to support their work and maybe consider joining up and being a part of their 
great work.  

 

COLOUR RUN  

 
 

 

    

  
          

N e w s l e t t e r  
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http://www.carineprimary.wa.edu.au/
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Assemblies - Thursdays 
1 Jun – Room 8 
15 Jun – Room 6 

29 Jun – Room 10 
27 Jul – Rooms 15 & PP2 
10 Aug – Dem 1 

24 Aug – Dem 3 & Room 11 
7 Sep – Room 4 
21 Sep – Room 16 

19 Oct – Room 5 
2 Nov – Pre-Primary PP1 
16 Nov – Room 12 
30 Nov – Room 13 

14 Dec – Graduation Assembly 
 
 

SCHOOL INFORMATION 

School Times 2023 
Start of Day:    8.45am 
Recess:           11.00 – 11.20am 
Lunch:            12.50 – 1.30pm 

End of Day:     3.00pm 
 

Term Dates 2023 
T1: Wed 1 Feb – Thu 6 Apr 

T2: Wed 26 Apr – Fri 30 Jun 
T3: Mon 17 Jul – Fri 22 Sep 
T4: Mon 9 Oct – Fri 14 Dec 

 
 

P & C INFORMATION 
 

P&C Calendar 
Fri 26 May – Pizza Day 

Wed 21 Jun – Donut Day 

 

P&C Meetings  

 
 

LUNCHES –  

Mon AND Wed 
Order ONLINE – by 

8.00am Mon & Wed 
https://www.quickcliq.com.au/  
 
 

School Uniform 
Order ONLINE: 
https://www.quickcliq.com.au/  
 

 

Education Security 
If you notice suspicious 

behaviour on our school 

site please call: 

1800 177 777 or  

9264 4632 

 

 

School Chaplain 
This week we welcomed our new school Chaplain to Carine Primary School.  Mrs Elizabeth 
Robertson will be in the school on Mondays and Tuesdays. Her role in the school is to 
support the social and emotional wellbeing of our students. This may include running 
programs in such areas as resilience or conflict resolution and to be someone who children 
can talk to.  We know everyone will welcome Mrs Robertson to our wonderful school 
community.   

 
 

Colour Run 
This week’s Colour Run was another outstanding community event.  The students had a 
fabulous time getting extremely messy and wet. We were blessed with a beautiful day and 
the addition of a slip and slide, and some hay bales added to the enjoyment. While we don’t 
have a final figure on was has been raised it is clear it was a very successful event for the 
P&C.  All funds raised directly benefit our students and our sincere thanks goes to the P&C 
with special mention to the Year 6 Graduation Committee, the many helpers on the day and 
the main event organisers (Tiffany Bradstreet, Cassandra Hart, Misty McLaren, Rae McKenna 
and Marissa Jenkins.) Donations can still be made up until Tuesday 23 May. 
 

Mike’s Outdoor Movie Night 
The P&C Movie Night in April was very well supported by the community raising around 
$2800 which will put towards sporting equipment. Many thanks again to Mike Tetlow for 
volunteering his time and equipment to the P&C.  

 
Safe Crossing at the Almadine Drive/Osmaston Road roundabout.  
The P&C is lobbying authorities to install a Children’s Crossing at the 
Almadine Drive/Osmaston Road roundabout. Please read under the P&C News for more 
information and how you can assist. 
 

RAT Tests 
RAT Tests are available from the Carine PS Admin Office for all families. Please feel free to 
collect another box if required. 
 

Senior Block Common Area 
The Senior Block common area upgrade is close to being complete. New softfall flooring 
with large chessboards has been installed. Some soft beanbag style seating will be in shortly. 
This will be a nice area for our senior students. This was jointly funded by the P&C and the 
school. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

  

ASSEMBLY Room 9  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
ASSEMBLY Room 2 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

  

ASSEMBLY Room 1 

Veggie Patch  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

It's exciting to see our school taking 
steps towards promoting healthy eating 

habits and sustainability. The new 
vegetable patch is flourishing with 

delicious veggies like potatoes, radish, 
peas, pumpkin, and beetroot, along with 

beautiful marigolds. 
 

With the help of a composting system, 
worm farms, and eager hands, we can't 
wait to see what we'll harvest and taste 

the fruits of our labour. 
 

Well done Olivia Yr6 and Milla 

Yr6, in their Surf Club State 

Championships.  Both girls 

won overall champions for 

their age groups.   
 

Well done Rebekah Yr6, who 

has been selected in the State 

Sports WA Under 12 Hockey 

squad. 
 



 

  

Police Visit – Year 4 

 

The students raised $390.50 for Indigenous Literacy. 

Students are asked to support the Cancer Council and 

wear free dress YELLOW and to bring a gold coin 

donation. 

The gold coin donations will be added to the Cancer 

Council fundraising by Marlene Sardo-Infirri. The 

donations are being used towards providing a room for 

cancer patients from the country when coming to Perth 

for treatment. 

It is called "adopt a room" program at the Crawford Lodge 

in Nedlands. Crawford Lodge - a virtual tour - YouTube 

Here is the link to the fundraising page: Australia's 

Biggest Morning Tea - Marlene Sardo-Infirri 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?app=desktop&v=5CEJXs-LvKc
https://www.youtube.com/watch?app=desktop&v=5CEJXs-LvKc
https://www.biggestmorningtea.com.au/fundraisers/passionegourmetdeli
https://www.biggestmorningtea.com.au/fundraisers/passionegourmetdeli


 

  

 
  

 
(Children born between 1 July 2019 to 30 June 2020) 

 
Applications to enrol children entering Kindergarten in the 2024 school year are available 
online at www.carineprimary.wa.edu.au under the Enrolment tab.  If you live in the local 
intake area for Carine PS the 4-page Enrolment Form needs to be completed and returned, 
along with proof of address, birth certificate, immunisation records and if applicable, 
passport with visa and health information.  If you live outside of the local intake area the 1-
page Application Form needs to be completed with the above documentation.  Apply by Fri 
21 July 2023.   Note:  Current Carine PS Pre-Primary students do not need to re-apply – 
Carine PS will contact you. 

 

SCHOOL INFORMATION 
 

SIGN OUT of STUDENTS 

If you need to sign students out of school for only necessary appointments, please allow 
time and AVOID morning recess and lunch break times as Admin will not be able to locate a 
child in the playground.  For your information - Morning Recess = 11am - 11.20am / Lunch 
Break = 12.50pm – 1.30pm 

 

PARKING at School 

Please be considerate and DO NOT PARK in the bus stop lane on Almadine Road Carine. 
 
PAYMENTS for Excursions 

Payment for Excursions need to be made by the DUE DATE requested.  We want all students 
to attend excursions and not be repeatedly asked to bring in payment and parent 
authorisations.  Please pay by the Qkr App. 
 

STUDENT ABSENCES 

If your child is or will be absent from school, please use the 24Hr SMS Absence Line – 

 0408 092 347.   

 

STUDENT MESSAGES 

Please let your child know where a parent or other adult will be picking them up at the end 
of the day.  Messages to students during the day are disruptive to teachers and students 
and we ask that they be limited to an essential nature only. 
 

2023 School Voluntary Contributions and Charges  

The Schedule of Contributions and Charges for 2023 can be found on the Carine PS website 
htt ://carine rimar . a.edu.au/  -c ntent/u   ads/    /1 /C ntributi ns-and-Charges-

Schedu e-   3. df   -   Please pay your voluntary contributions of $60.00 per student per 
year via Qkr.   
 
 

               

http://www.carineprimary.wa.edu.au/
http://carineprimary.wa.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2022/10/Contributions-and-Charges-Schedule-2023.pdf
http://carineprimary.wa.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2022/10/Contributions-and-Charges-Schedule-2023.pdf


 

  

HOW TO MAKE PAYMENTS to Carine PS 

 

Voluntary Contributions, Excursions and School PAYMENTS  

• School payments should be via the Qkr by MasterCard APP – use correct year level & 
room number. 

• If paying via Bank Transfer, please use the reference: - 

• your child’s first initial & surname & reason for payment eg J Citizen-school contrib 

  

 

 

APPS Parents NEED on MOBILE PHONE or TABLET 

for SCHOOL COMMUNICATIONS, PAYMENTS & LUNCHES 

Please ensure you have the following APPS on your phone :- 
 

CONNECT NOW – INFO & Comms                            QKR by MasterCard – PAYMENTS 

 

 

 

 
QUICKCLIQ – Lunches, Uniforms, P&C Events (via ONLINE) 

 

 

 
 

 

IMPORTANT - To ensure correct QKR payments, please:- 

• UPDATE your child’s/children’s ROOM NUMBERS EACH YEAR (under ‘Profile/Manage 

Profiles’) 

• You must SET UP a PROFILE for each CHILD at Carine PS (needed for payments & digital 

permissions) 

• When paying for school events, ensure you pay the EXACT AMOUNT and CORRECT ITEM 

for the RELEVANT CHILD.   

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Payments 

1. Qkr 

(Preferred) 

Qkr by MasterCard APP Information about Qkr and how to set up student 
profiles is in the CONNECT LIBRARY. 

2. Bank Transfer Carine Primary School 

Voluntary Contributions 

BSB:            066 157 

Account:    00900733 

Ref:             Child First Initial & Surname 

3. EFTPOS 

Machine 

School Admin Office  

Payments to School – NO CASH 



 

  

    

 
 
 
 
 
 

EVENTS COMING UP 
 

SURVEY VOLUNTEERS NEEDED  

• At the recent General Meeting, a discussion was held regarding crossing safety at the 

Almadine Drive/Osmaston Road roundabout.  

• A parent proposed that a children's crossing be installed at this location; a requirement for this 

is to conduct a survey of pedestrian and vehicle traffic.  

• It is proposed to conduct this survey on Friday 26th May, before and after school.  

• If you can volunteer between 7.25 - 9am and/or 2.25pm - 4pm, please let the P&C know by 

replying to the president on president.cpspandc@gmail.com and include your phone 

number.  

• At least 4 people per time slot will be needed to conduct the survey. 

• IF due to rain or lack of volunteers we have a backup date on 9 June. 

  
This is for the safety of our children; your help is much appreciated. Thanks in advance. 
 
Carine P&C  

 

School Uniforms 
 

UNIFORM SHOP 
ORDER & PAY VIA QUICKCLIQ 
 
Ordering during the school year 

• Order via Quickcliq https://www.quickcliq.com.au/  

• Orders will be delivered to your child’s classroom – usually during the following week.   

• Uniform Ordering Information and Pricing: See Carine PS website 

VOLUNTEERS to assist with the Uniform Shop are always welcome! 

 
Sam Daniel, COORDINATOR 
uniformshop.carinepandc@gmail.com  

 

mailto:uniformshop.carinepandc@gmail.com


 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

COLOUR FUN RUN  


